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TASK FORCE ON CONSOLIDATION 
TOWN HALL MEETING MINUTES - AMENDED
November 13, 2013
6:00 p.m.
Regency Square Library Community Room
9900 Regency Square Boulevard
Attendance:  Lori Boyer (Chair
Also: Jeff Clements – Council Research Division; Steve Cassada - Council Staff Services; Damian Cook – Task Force Administrator; City Council Member Bill Bishop
Chairwoman Boyer called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. and read a statement giving a brief overview of the appointment and work of the Task Force and inviting public input.
Public Comment
Michael Hoffman stated that the at-large City Council seats dilute the federally mandated “one man, one vote” requirement and dilute minority voting strength.  He cited the Robin Lumb/ Donald Foy election of 2011 as an example of the inability of a minority candidate to win a citywide race for an at-large seat despite residing in a predominantly minority residence area and stated that the at-large methodology favors white, wealthy candidates. He noted that the original draft of the consolidated government charter proposed 21 single member council districts, which was changed by the Duval Legislative Delegation to the present 14/5 system prior to the voter referendum. Mr. Huffman also advocated for moving city elections to even number years to coincide the gubernatorial or presidential election cycle to increase turnout.

Ted Corley expressed concern about zoning compliance, saying there are no real teeth in the City’s enforcement and that many businesses are willing to pay the relatively small fines levied for violations as a cost of doing business.  He urged more strict enforcement and tougher penalties.

James Green felt that consolidation has been successful and urged against dismantling the consolidated government.  He feels more consolidation would be better.

Chairwoman Boyer stated that the Task Force is nearing the end of its fact finding stage and will soon be appointing subcommittees to tackle specific issue areas.  

Eddi Parsons felt that the City does not really care about the CPACs anymore.  The current mayor has not attended their meetings and has not issued an executive order re-establishing the CPACs as other mayors have done when they took office. She stated that Jacksonville is a very large and very diverse city filled with different kinds of people with different lifestyles and believes the consolidated city has trouble respecting and dealing with all the differences. She questioned the recent redistricting process that joined East Arlington and the Northside/ Oceanway area in a district; she feels those two areas have nothing at all in common.

Michael Hoffman stated that the City Council should not be permitted to overturn by ordinance a charter amendment approved by the voters in a referendum.  He believes more protection should be afforded to the results of voter referenda.

Council Members Boyer and Bishop talked about reasons behind Jacksonville’s original decision to consolidate and about how the initial consolidation has been somewhat undone in several areas over the decades.  Term limits were discussed, as well as the proper degree of independence of the independent authorities. Mr. Bishop cautioned against making structural changes in the form of government as a way of dealing with the personalities of individuals who may currently be occupying an office.
In response to a question from Terrance Freeman about how the general public could learn about the history of consolidation, Mr. Bishop recommended the Richard Martin book A Quiet Revolution, recognized as a definitive account of the causes the led to the consolidation movement’s success.

Michael Hoffman suggested that the Task Force interview the remaining “Black Hat” consolidation opponents who served in the Duval Legislative Delegation in the 1960s to ask their reasoning for changing the City Council proposal from 21 single member district to 14 districts and 5 at-large members.

Eddi Parsons expressed support for term limits as a way of limiting the power of paid lobbyists over council members who need their financial support for re-election campaigns.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:05.
Jeff Clements, Council Research Division (904) 630-1404
Posted 11.15.13    12:00 p.m.
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